Draft Minutes

Transit Advisory Board Meeting, February 14, 2013
In Attendance:  Lucy Birbiglia, Bill Richardson, Orville Pratt, Annie JonesFrancis, Warren Smith,  Cristen Conley and David Kesner

Public in Attendance:  Susan Richardson, Brendan Miller, and Sister Martha

Representative from Transit:  Bruce Rizzieri, Director, Transit Department

Meeting was called to order by Lucy Birbiglia, Chairperson, at 1130 a.m.

Public Comment:

Brendan noticed on the southeast corner of Montgomery/San Pedro the bus route sign only designates Route 5 and Route 157 is missing.  Brendan believes this is an over site.  

Steve, a bus driver on Route 5, mentioned on February 14, 2013, it would be a good idea to add Sunday service to Bus route 50.  This route services Yale/UNM and downtown.  It also services the airport and it would be a great way to catch people coming to town without transportation.  Brendan recommended starting with once/hour from 9:00 am to 5:00 pm.

Susan mentioned people are excited about the new westside service on Coors Blvd.  She asked if there was a better way to get the word out.  She mentioned the App for smart phones and the public service announcements.  Bruce will talk with Rick DeReyes, Public Information Officer.

It was mentioned that the new annunciator is not as clear as the old one.  Bruce stated the only thing that changed was the voice of the annunciator.  It is the same company.  Brendan said there is a consulting firm who checks on clarity and quality.

Sister Martha has been riding ABQ RIDE for three years.  In most cases, she has no objections.  A couple months ago, however, an incident occurred.  She was traveling with Monsieur Senior.  The priest expects her to visit the sick in hospice.  She was getting off the Menaul bus at Carlisle to transfer at San Mateo.  Sister Martha stated she must have misplaced her pass.  The driver started yelling at her telling her to have her pass ready because she is holding people up.  She was sitting with a dying patient.  The bus driver’s name is Andy and Sister Martha reported this incident immediately.  As she was getting off the bus, Andy told her she could ride his bus anytime.  

Sister Martha called transit when she got home.  She reported it to the front desk and then asked for the person’s superior.  The issue to Sister Martha was the assaulting language Andy used.  Sister Martha did have a confirmation number and was told he (unknown) would get back with her.  She gave the time/location/what occurred/name of driver/and route number.  Nothing happened.  Sister Martha stated there may have been some confusion because she had two confirmation numbers.  Two to three weeks have passed.  Bruce asked for her to look for any information she has at home and he would look into this matter.  Sister Martha was not sure if she saved the information.  She also said the person she spoke with may have been “Gonzales.”

On another occasion, Sister Martha was coming from a chiropractic treatment and was attempting to sit in the seats designated for the elderly.  The bus started before Sister Martha was seated and she fell against a man and twisted her back.  The driver came back and stated he thought I was going in another direction.  Sister Martha stated thinking and observing are two different things.

On a positive note, Sister Martha stated drivers have helped her with her bicycle.  She said she is sure this is not standard practice.

Sister Martha spoke with someone on campus this week.  The person stated she was an intern for Channel 7.  She wanted to do a story about Sister Martha’s incidents.   Sister Martha refused because it is too risky, she might be misquoted, and the legal issues.

Susan Richardson met Sister Martha on Bus 157 today (February 14) and convinced her to travel downtown to speak with the TAB.

Acceptance of Agenda:

Voted to approve

Minutes from January’s meeting:

Acceptance of minutes from last meeting was approved.  Thank you David Kesner for submitting the minutes.

Chairperson’s Report:

Delaney McKee with the Mayor’s office handles information for Boards and Commissions.  Lucy spoke with Delaney about becoming a member of TAB.  Lucy was informed that Delaney has no applications on file.  If someone sent an application in, they will have to resubmit.

Director’s Report:

Bruce Rizzieri handed out the Ridership Report.  For FY13 compared to same period last year (SPLY) ridership is up 2.17%.  He stated there has been a continuous increase in ridership.  It is not at the 5% last year, but it is an increase overall.  Lucy asked if ridership correlates with increase and decrease in gas prices.  Bruce stated there is no correlation.  Calendar year 2012 exceeded 13 million riders for the first time.  

Brendan asked if the Ridership numbers could be displayed by bus route.  Bruce stated he is working on how to do that and once he does it will be available two times per year.

Warren asked about the budget for transit.  Bruce stated the administration hearings are taking place with every department.  April 1, 2013, the budget goes to the City Council.  The Council has until the end of May to approve.  Bruce said the gross receipts tax has not shown growth over the past year.

Lucy asked about new buses.  Bruce said the City has been approved to use the Minnesota Department of Transportation Contract.  Bruce signed his portion the other day.  Hopefully, the purchase will occur by June 2013.  The cost/money will determine the number of buses approved and spare parts.

David asked if the City tried to use one type of bus for efficiency.  Bruce said the City is getting away from the hybrid electric.  The new buses will be Compressed Natural Gas.  He said the City tries to standardize as much as possible.  He has a responsibility with the ordinance looking for the lowest price with the type of bus. He must follow City/Federal cost comparison standard specifications.

Lucy asked how many Motor Coach Drivers does the City have.  Bruce stated there is a very high turnover rate (he mentioned 1/3 but was not sure).  He said there are 280 drivers.  All of the SunVan positions are filled.  There is a new Motor Coach class this Monday (February 18).  The attrition is due to retirements and transfers to other departments.  The Solid Waste Department needs drivers for their new recycle program.

Cristen asked how long it takes to hire new drivers.  Bruce said several months.  He mentioned Transit can have an “Overfill” of up to 10 applicants.  He does not know how many times the “Overfill” has been depleted, he will check with Human Resources Transit.  There is a continuous open announcement for Motor Coach Operators.  Applications are always accepted.  There is no cost associated with “Overfill” applicants.  They go through the interview, workkeys, background check, and are semi prequalified for one year.  The only thing pending is the physical.

Cristen wanted to know the policy when the fare box is not operating correctly or when the driver runs out of passes.  Bruce stated the driver gets the persons name and calls dispatch.  Dispatch is supposed to tell the transfer driver the information.  Bruce mentioned some drivers print emergency passes (3-5).  These are a cash product so if a driver is printing a lot of these they may be questioned as to why.

Bill wanted to know why there were only 10 “Overfill” positions.  Bruce stated 10 was the number people were comfortable with.

Orville asked if the applicant had to walk in with a CDL.  Bruce said applicants do not have to have a CDL to become a Motor Coach Operator.  They have to take a written test administered by the State.  Bruce they are reimbursed for the cost of the test ($200) after two years on the job.

Bill asked if there Transit has part-time drivers.  Bruce said no.

Advisory Committee on Transit for the Mobility Impaired Report:

Bill did not have a report.  He was sick for the last meeting and there was no one to call since the Committee does not have a chairperson at this time.  Bruce stated the January meeting was training.  Danny Gonzales and Sandra Sais explained the services, hours, days, general background information on regulations and service.

Old Business/New Business:

Warren had notes on the UNM/CNM Sunport meetings.  Dave Pennington expects the final to be completed by 2015/2016.  Warren said there are 24,000 drivers per day, 208 acres, a population of 92,000, and 130,000 in the area.  It is bordered by the Sunport to the south, University to the west, Girard to the east, and I-25 to the north.  Many popular venues are in the area including Icetopes Park, UNM basketball and football, Popejoy, and 10 neighborhoods.

There are different studies by different agencies.  Bruce stated there is interaction by various entities and overlap.  Each plan works together.  A potential network is being developed.  One is not held up while working on the other.  Hundreds of thousands of dollars have been spent on these studies.  What is the benefit?  Nelts/Nigard is evaluating whether SunVan Services can benefit.  They are looking at the availability of non-City transportation.  It makes economic sense.  Transit would contract with a company during peak service times.  Questions still remain such as how it would work, how to make it work, and the cost.  For example, Rio Metro operates vans for Senior Affairs.  There are also hardware and computerware issues.  It could expand to private or other nonprofit organizations.  A big questions is how to track the billing.

Bus schedule changes will not be made until the study is complete.  Then a determination will be made concerning number of buses, drivers, mechanics, and where the money will come from to pay for the service.  

Mr. Cogg does administrative support for Rio Metro.

Bill asked Bruce about lowering the turnover rate.  Bruce said the City started conducting exit interviews to better find out why Motor Coach Operators are leaving.

David asked if behavioral type questions are asked.  Bruce said this done through Work Keys.  They bring a group of MCO into one room based on ethnicity, gender, and years in the department.  The Profiler gets extensive training.  They learn how to ask questions about the job.  7-10 drivers are brought in at a time and the test (similar to ACT test) is given based on observation, reading, and another skill level.  The driver must get 5/7 in each category.  A high school diploma is required unless the person passes the Work Keys Assessment.

Bill pointed out that many drivers do not want to work weekends, nights, or holidays.  He said it is important to have the right questions during the interviews.

Bruce stated the problem is Transit is used as a stepping-stone for a lateral transfer.  Employees receive training then they leave.

Annie pointed out that riders will be able to receive announcements about ABQride without owning a smartphone.  A phone with texting ability is all that is required.

The RapidRide arrival time for the next bus has been shut off because of too many problems.  The only good information is date and time.

Annie asked about the meeting time for the TAB.  She said some people find it difficult to attend during the lunch hour.  She wanted to discuss moving it to the evening.  Bruce said TAB has been in the morning, afternoon, and evening.  The attendance always wavers.  Something is always going to come up.  There is not a perfect time for the meeting.  It was stated by the Public that there is a reluctance to come downtown by bus in the evening.  A 12:00 pm to 1:30 pm meeting was suggested.  Day of week was brought up and it was said Monday and Friday are not good days.  Bruce said the TAB can change the resolution any time.  We just have to go on the website and post a notice.  We do not have to wait until the end of the FY.  It was suggested an email account be set up for transit comments and concerns to improve public comment.  Bruce will look into this.  He is hiring a person for social media and he will bring this to their attention.

Next Meeting:

The next TAB meeting is March 14, 2013.  

Meeting adjourned at 1:00 p.m.

Lucy Birbiglia, LISW

Counselor, CNM Disability Resource Center 

505.224.3259

